
 
 

Rules Committee Unity Resolution 
 
The following resolution was considered by the 2020 Rules Committee at its meeting on July 30, 2020, 
and is recommended for approval by the delegates.  
 
 
WHEREAS​, following the 2016 election, the Democratic National Committee (“DNC”), 
under the leadership of Chair Tom Perez, took substantial steps to ensure a more 
accessible, transparent, and inclusive 2020 Democratic presidential nominating process; 
 
WHEREAS​, these reforms, which encouraged many states to move from caucuses to 
more inclusive primaries, led to an unprecedented level of voter participation in 
presidential primary contests across the country, allowing more Democratic voters to 
make their voices heard and increasing voter confidence in our nominating system; 
 
WHEREAS​, these reforms helped inspire the largest and most diverse field in our 
Party’s history to seek the Democratic Party’s nomination for President; 
   
WHEREAS​, the Rules and Bylaws Committee of the DNC (“RBC”) was instrumental in 
adopting and implementing the reforms that made the 2020 presidential nominating 
process the most dynamic and successful in our Party’s history; 
 
WHEREAS​, the Democratic Party needs to continue to build off the successes of the 
2020 primary reforms in creating the rules of the 2024 primary process and Democratic 
National Convention; 
 
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED​, that the RBC must protect and continue the work 
started in 2017 to make improvements to the 2024 nominating process and Democratic 
National Convention and build on the successes achieved this cycle.  With the purpose 
and the goals of continuing to further accessibility, transparency, and inclusion in our 
Party, the RBC shall conduct a comprehensive and structured review of the presidential 
nominating reforms adopted by the DNC for the 2020 primaries to evaluate where even 
further reforms are needed, while maintaining the advances that have been made. This 
review should include considerations of the successes of each of the reforms adopted in 
2018 in achieving the DNC’s goals, empowering rank and file Democrats, and 
strengthening and unifying the Democratic Party in the lead up to the general election. 
In conducting this review, the RBC should take steps to ensure public and stakeholder 
engagement in the process, including at least one public hearing and an opportunity to 
submit comments. This review and accounting should be completed by March 31, 2021. 

 


